Summary of Proposed Changes to Title 27
On January 1, 2004, the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) implemented a five percent fee increase, approved by Council in mid-2003.  The five percent fee increase was codified in Title 27 with an escalation clause but the actual fee amounts were not revised.   This Ordinance is codifying the actual fee amounts resulting from the January 1, 2004 fee increase, but is not increasing fees by 5% at this time.  

In addition to the above revision, there are several important changes to this ordinance as follows:
· Reduce the Department’s hourly rate of $144.90 to $140.00, pursuant to the P&L lawsuit decision.

· Reduce the financial guarantee fees from the current hourly rate to a flat fee of $205.00, pursuant to the P&L lawsuit decision.

· Reduce the late penalty fee from one and a half percent per month, to one percent, pursuant to the P&L lawsuit decision.

· Expand the reduced fees for agricultural uses to the Rural Area.  Currently, these reduced fees apply only in the Agricultural Production District.   The reduced hourly fee will be one-half the Department’s current hourly rate.  

· Increase the clearing and grading fees for .2 acres and for residential development from a flat rate of $276.00 to a flat rate of $414.00 to allow DDES to recoup its costs.
